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AGENDA FOR THE 2022-23 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The 43rd Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club (BSSLSC) will be held 

in the Club house on Saturday 6 August 2022 commencing at 3:00PM AEST. 

# Item 

1 Welcome to new members 

2 Apologies 

3 Confirmation of the minutes of the 42nd Annual General Meeting 

4 Business arising from the 42nd Annual General Meeting 

5 Presentation of the 43rd Annual Report 

6 Presentation of the 43rd Annual Financial Report 

7 Motion: To accept the 43rd Annual and Financial Report 

8 Election of officers for the 2022 – 2023 Season 

9 AGM consideration of those members duly nominated for Honorary Life Membership of 
BSSLSC 

 

10 Motion: Confirmation of Auditors for the coming season 

11 Motion: Broulee Surfers SLSC seeks affiliation for the 2022-23 season with the Far South Coast 
Branch of Surf Life Saving NSW, Surf Life Saving NSW (SLSNSW) and Surf Life Saving Australia 
(SLSA). Further, the articles, constitution, by-laws, regulations, and resolutions, together with 
the awards and equipment of Surf Life Saving Australia Limited and/or affiliated 
State/Territory centres and/or branches, be accepted without reservation. 

12 General Business for which seven (7) calendar days due notice has been given 

13 Close of Annual General Meeting 
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2021-22 OFFICE BEARERS 

BSSLSC COMMITTEE 

Executive 

President Gary Pettigrove 

Vice President Natalie Browning 

Treasurer Lynda McKay 

Secretary Andrew Edmunds 

Club Captain Scott Kemmis 

Committee members 

Vice Club Captain Kirsty Scott 

Bar Manager Geoff Wells 

Surf Sports Manager  Darren Drewsen 

Boat Captain Steve Moore 

Gear Steward John Costin 

Boutique Manager Michelle Dubois 

Assistant Boutique Manager Lauren Tyrell 
First Aid Manager Claire Forbes 

House Captain Kerry Evans 

IRB/Power craft Captain Andrew Mizzi 

Assistant IRB/Powercraft Captain Peter McKay 

Member Welfare and Protection Officer John Edmunds 

Nipper Manager – Broulee Jason Domeny 

Nipper Manager- Canberra  Matt Hammond 

Public Officer John Edmunds 

Website Manager / Newsletter Tess Snowball 

Radio Officer Peter Haselden 

Training Coordinator Jenny Taylor 

Registrar Cherise Walker 

Publicity Officer/Social Media Manager Natalie Browning 

Committee Member Allan Veness 

Committee Member / Assistant Bar Manager Shauna Lodding 

Committee Member David Butt 

Social Events Manager Meg Snowball 

SUB-COMMITTEES 

Building Strategic Planning 

Allan Veness (chair) 
Andrew Edmunds 
Andrew Mizzi 
Gary Pettigrove 
Lynda McKay  

David Butt (chair) 
Andrew Edmunds  
Claire Forbes 
Gary Pettigrove 

  



BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22 

 4 

Broulee Bay to Breakers Ocean Swim Broulee Nippers 

David Butt (Swim Director) 
Gary Pettigrove (Coordinator) 
Lynda McKay (Treasurer) 
Rosemary Butt (Secretary) 
Allan Veness 
Andrew Edmunds 
Anita Dougherty 
Geoff Wells 
Peter Halpin 
Scott Kemmis 
Ted Pettigrove 
Todd Hayward 

Jason & Julianne Domeny – Junior Co-ordinators 
Craig Bindon – Water Safety Co-ordinator 
Darren Drewsen – Surf Sports Co-ordinator 
Jess Campbell (U14) 
Daniel Beby (U13) 
Sarah Carrol, Todd Hayward & Sean Costin (U12) 
Michelle McPherson & Martin Roberts (U11) 
Annabelle Smith, Sierra Chew & Glenn Dawson 
(U10) 
Steve Halliday & Tony Tyrell (U9) 
Paul Farmilo & Scott Carver (U8) 
 

Canberra Nippers Judiciary 

Matt Hammond (chair) 
Louise Van Dam 
Mahdi Lavery  
Si Kayser 
Greg Leach 
Paul Barnes 
Jennie Armstrong 
Sarah Hawkins  

John Edmunds (chair) 
Allan Veness 
One (1) Independent Member 

IRB carnival Awards 

Andrew Edmunds (chair) 
Lynda McKay 
Matt Hammond 
Andrew Petch 
Jenny Taylor 
Gary Pettigrove 
Scott Kemmis 
Shauna Lodding 

Scott Kemmis (chair) 
Jenny Taylor 
Gary Pettigrove 

DIRECTOR DECLARATIONS  

All key management personnel are volunteers and are not financially compensated. There are no related 
party transactions. 

Committee meetings are held monthly, with any perceived or actual conflicts of interests required to be 
declared, managed and recorded in the Minutes.   

 



BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22 

 5 

MEETING ATTENDANCE 
11 meetings were held during the 2021-22 season. There were two face-to-face Committee meetings, all 

other meetings were conducted virtually via Zoom due to the COVID-19 restrictions and club renovations. 

Position Name Attended Apology 

Executive 

President Gary Pettigrove 11 0 

Vice President Natalie Browning 10 1 

Treasurer Lynda McKay 7 2 

Secretary Andrew Edmunds 10 1 

Club Captain Scott Kemmis 9 2 

Committee Members  

Vice Club Captain Kirsty Scott 0 0 

Bar Manager Geoff Wells 6 4 

Surf Sports Coordinator  Darren Drewsen 8 3 

Boat Captain Steve Moore 9 2 

Boutique Manager Michelle Dubois 1 5 

Assistant Boutique 
Manager 

Lauren Tyrell 
1 2 

First Aid Manager Claire Forbes 5 6 

House Captain Kerry Evans 4 6 

IRB/Powercraft Captain Andrew Mizzi 0 4 

Member Welfare and 
Protection Officer 

John Edmunds 
5 6 

Nipper Manager – 
Broulee 

Jason Domeny 
10 1 

Nipper Manager- 
Canberra  

Matt Hammond 
11 0 

Radio Officer Peter Haselden 2 9 

Training Coordinator Jenny Taylor 7 2 

Registrar Cherise Walker 0 11 

Publicity Officer/Social 
Media Manager 

Natalie Browning 
10 1 

Committee Member Allan Veness 9 2 

Committee Member Shauna Lodding  8 1 

Committee Member David Butt 5 3 

Social Manager Meg Snowball 5 2 

Website 
manager/newsletter 

Tess Snowball 
2 2 

Vice Powercraft/Life 
member 

Peter McKay 
2 2 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

We are a “Can Do” Club, delivering quality services.   

This season we opened our newly renovated and 

extended Clubhouse and completed our 100% 

patrol efficiency commitment. I am pleased that no 

lives were lost on our beach during the patrol 

hours for our season. Our 11th Bay to Breakers 

Ocean swim was very successful. Our two nipper 

programs were managed in an excellent manner 

and delivered skills, fun and enjoyment. We 

conducted three surf sports carnivals on our beach.  

The South Coast Surf Boat Series, the FSC Branch Carnivals and the NSW Sharkskin IRB racing round 3. We 

hosted the ALBERT advanced IRB course for the Branch on our beach and further developed our surf 

sports program with 10 Broulee members and in Aussie Finals. 

Our Call Out Crew were very busy this season 

with a large increase in incidents along our 

nearby coastline. The club thanks the call out 

team for their diligence and prompt services. 

This patrol season started in October 2021 

and was impacted by COVID with our 

Canberra members unable to travel to the 

coast due to pandemic lockdowns.  Thank 

you to the Broulee locals for picking up all the 

early patrols for the club.  I congratulate our 

Club Captain Scott Kemmis and our 8 Patrol 

captains for the excellent manner the patrols were conducted and 

providing a safe swimming and surfing location for the public. A huge 

thank you to our 130 diligent patrol members who attended during the 

season. 

We held the two-day South Coast Surfboat series in November in tough 

conditions.  Our masters men’s and women’s surfboat crews won their 

division on the day.  We hosted the FSC Nipper carnival at North Broulee 

due to the large winds and surf on our beach and co-hosted the FSC senior 

carnival with Moruya at North Broulee on the same weekend.  Our surf 

sports team was reduced by COVID lockdowns at these events.   
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The FSC Jack Beal Surf Sports trophy for FSC clubs overall carnival points score went to Tathra after many 

years residing at Broulee.  Tathra have challenged us to win it back off them next season.  The challenge 

is on, so get training to win “Jack Back”.  

I congratulate Darren Drewsen for his gold medal in the beach flags and 

bronze medal in the beach sprint at the Aussie Masters and the Broulee 

women’s masters surfboat crew, Griffin Braves who came 4th in their 

final.  Well done to all our young surf sports competitors who made the 

top 10 and finals in their events.  

The 11th Annual Hotondo Bay to Breakers Ocean Swim was well attended 

this year.  Thank you to the Swim committee lead by David and 

Rosemary Butt on delivery of an event to be very proud off.  Thank you 

to the members who helped on the swim day and provided water safety.  

We could not do it without you. The swim committee also won the FSC 

Services Team of the Year award.  Congratulations Bay to Breakers Team. The club thanks Hotondo 

Homes and owner Darren Phillips for their 10 years of sponsorship and support for our fantastic ocean 

swim. 

The NSW IRB racing round 3 at Broulee was a huge success.  We set a benchmark in service quality and 

the weekend was enjoyed by all.  Thank you to Andrew Edmunds and the Event committee and all our 

volunteers who gave their time freely to make this event special.  It was great to see the clubhouse 

pumping three nights in a row.  

A special thank you to David Butt 

for his efforts this year to empty 

the container of surplus building 

materials, to build the 

Changeroom stools and coat hooks 

and assisted with the strategic plan 

projects.  Your advice and 

volunteer input is appreciated. 

The clubhouse opened formally on 4 December by Andrew Constance our NSW MP and Fiona Phillips our 

Federal MP.  I thank Peter and Lee Louttit for building us a magnificent clubhouse and for their personal 

contribution for their improvements to the clubhouse.  In recognition of their generosity, we have named 

“Pete’s Corner” near the bar.  We received 

sponsorship from Solar Hub for the supply and 

installation of a 11KW solar panel system.  Thank you 

to Benn and Luke for your generous donation to our 

Club.  A huge thank you to the building committee 

chaired by Allan Veness for their efforts and project 
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management to ensure we delivered a quality Clubhouse and within our budget.  

Our two Nipper programs are to be 

commended for the high standard 

of their program delivery they 

provide to the nippers.  They 

integrate together well once a 

month and at FSC carnivals.  I 

thank Jason Domeny and the 

Broulee Nipper committee and 

Matt Hammond and the Canberra 

Broulee Nipper committee. I just 

love seeing the nippers having fun at the beach. It was a pleasure to attend your presentations and see 

such happy faces.  

The Club Executive has worked 

tirelessly all season to ensure our club 

operated successfully and to manage 

all emerging issues successfully.  The 

Executive have been seen on the beach 

all day on patrol and in the bar serving 

drinks at night in January to ensure we 

delivered our advertised services 

especially when our volunteers were 

impacted by COVID in January.   

Scott Kemmis our club captain did a 

wonderful job managing patrol 

operations, ALBERT, opening of the club house,  all the carnivals and working the bar in summer. He also 

responded to a number of incidents during Easter as part of the call out team and as part of FSC Support 

operations. We have an excellent Secretary in Andrew 

Edmunds who is on top of the Club administration and 

drives our operations.  Andrew is also a State Duty 

Officer for Surf Life Saving NSW, and during the flood 

emergency controlled over 100 IRBs operating in the 

northern NSW Floods zones.  Our “Can Do” ethos is 

demonstrated in Andrew’s outstanding outputs and 

contribution to the club.   

Our Treasurer Lynda McKay managed the finances of 

$1.2m for our building project as well as being Treasurer 

for our Broulee Swim.  She is seen at every club event 
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organising the catering and events.  It was a pleasure to Award Lynda with the Club Person of the Year 

and see her be awarded the FSC Branch President’s award.  

Natalie Browning as the Vice President this season and was involved in a range of projects including 

members diversity, developing our female leaders and contributing significantly to our Club’s operations 

including patrols, on call duties and operating the Bar services. 

Every club needs many volunteers to step up into leadership roles and I thank the excellent committee 

we had this year.  They all managed their sections conscientiously and provided guidance on the club’s 

agenda and programs.  Thank you, committee members for your contribution. 

I congratulate the FSC Branch Award winners:  FSC Branch President’s Award – Lynda McKay, FSC Branch 

Young Branch Person of the Year - Jessica Campbell, FSC Branch Services Team of the Year – Broulee Bay 

to Breakers Ocean Swim Committee, Under 15 Branch Champion Hugo Hayward and I was very humbled 

to be awarded the FSC Coach of the Year. 

We welcomed the opening of the Under Deck Café – owner Darren Quinn and delight in his excellent 

Pizzas.  We look forward to the menu expanding as they settle in and get their equipment in place. 

I thank our volunteers during the season. Those that operated the Bar, prepared food, provided water 

safety at Nippers, were age managers, team managers, repaired IRBs and club boats and gear.  We all 

appreciate your contribution. 

We are keen to focus on developing our Surf Sports team and the transition from nippers to juniors to 

senior competitors. We need a program to retain our members right through to senior membership and 

provide fitter and stronger lifesavers. 

Thanks to all our club members for being excellent members, for your contribution to the operations and 

success of the club this season.  We are seen as a “can do” club and are now attracting major events such 

as the NSW IRB racing Carnival and our excellent clubhouse is attractive to event organisers. 

Well done everyone on a great season. 

Gary Pettigrove 

President  
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Kel Wehner (1982) 

Jim Cooper (1983)* 

Jack Horne (1987) * 

Terry Freeman (1996) 

Greg Pay (1996) * 

Nicholas A Dixon (1998)* 

Claudia Dixon (1999) 

Justin McCarthy (2002) 

Gordon Harris (2004) 

Peter Halpin (2012) 

Michael Lambert (2012) 

Gary Robbins (2012) 

Michael Spellacy (2012) 

Mark McLeay (2013) 

Peter McKay (2013) 

John Edmunds (2014) 

Steven Zeigler (2014) 

Geoff Wells (2015) 

Peter Haselden (2015) 

Lynda McKay (2016) 

Wendy Law (2018) 

Graham ‘Gus’ McDonald (2018) 

Allan Veness (2020) 

Darren Browning (2020)  

Peter Halkett (2020) 

Rod Shanahan (2021) 

FAR SOUTH COAST BRANCH LIFE MEMBER 

Nicholas A Dixon* 

SURF LIFE SAVING NEW SOUTH WALES LIFE MEMBER 
Nicholas A Dixon (1978)* 

SURF LIFE SAVING AUSTRALIA LIFE MEMBER 
Nicholas A Dixon* 

* Denotes deceased members. 
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MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS 

Membership category Total Male Female 

Probationary 1 0 1 

Junior Activity Member (5-13 years) 246 126 120 

Cadet Member (13-15 years) 52 19 33 

Active (15-18 yrs) 22 12 10 

Active (18yrs and over) 126 77 49 

Award Member 2 0 2 

Active Reserve  1 0 1 

Long Service 6 4 2 

Past Active 8 3 5 

Associate 307 143 164 

Life Member 22 19 3 

General 1 1 0 

Honorary 2 0 2 

Total 795 403 392 
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EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS 

2021-2022 saw a hand over of the chief training officer role from Michael Evans to myself, Jenny Taylor. It 

has been a steep learning curve but all in all very successful in what has been a very busy season. There 

have been many new awards attained, re-qualifications completed and changes implemented by SLSA. 

The units of competency were completely revised during the year meaning many members, trainers and 

assessors had to redo their awards in order to keep current. These changes seem to now be finalised. 

Our new trainers have now successfully been mentored and are now endorsed as new trainers: 

Bronze & SRC:  Natalie Browning, Jason Domeny, Andrew Edmunds & Andrew Mizzi,   

IRB: Andrew Edmunds & Andrew Mizzi. 

 

 

Thanks go to James Flick for all his work training the Canberra contingent in both Bronze & SRC. 

Many Thanks to our Assessors, Gary Pettigrove & Allan Veness who have assessed, mentored and re-

trained themselves to keep their own awards current. 

The Surf Life Saving Awards gained during season 2021-2022 are:  

Advanced Resuscitation 

 Jenny Taylor 

First Aid 

Paul Barnes, Jason Domeny, Julianne Domeny, James Flick, 

Jenny Taylor 

Bronze Medallion and Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic 

Rescue)  

Broulee:   Aaron Broekhuyse, Oliver Lonsdale, Thomas Menzies-
Stegbauer, Brendan Mizzi, Andrew Petch, Chaska Waterson 
Canberra:  Robyn Briese,  Iwona, Conlan, Sophia Hawkins, Hannah Smith 

IRB crew certificate  

Joanne Flood, Judy Jenson, Katrina Leach, Isobella Lopresti, Andrew Petch, Chaska Waterson 
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Silver Medallion IRB Drivers certificate  

Steve Corcoran, Jason Domeny, Joanne Flood, Andrew Petch 

SRC (Surf Rescue Certificate)  

Broulee:   Richard Allen, Eva Barker, Maya Bradshaw, Riley 

Campbell, Marley Eaton, Faye Grant, Roy Halliday, Stella 

Lloyd Jones, Lillian Mcleod, Simone McLeod, Zara, Menzies-

Stegbauer, Kaeleigh Peard, James Petch, Sajali, 

Premawardhana, Oscar Sheldon-Smith 

Canberra:   Anthony Dusan, Jaques Dusan, Annalise 

Hammond, Isaac Hose, WIllaim Hughes, Amelie Schuppan, 

Oliver Susa, Sofia Szymanski, Sari Bridgeman 

Silver Medallion Beach Management  

Sierra Chew, Jason Domeny, Julianne Domeny, Bruce Grant, 

Tony Tyrell 

Jenny Taylor - Chief Training Officer 

New Awards 

Bronze Medallion 10 

Provide first aid (HLTAID003) 4 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) 23 

IRB Crew Certificate 5 

IRB Driver 5 

Total 47 

Proficiencies 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] 23 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques Certificate 14 

Bronze Medallion 119 

IRB Crew Certificate 74 

Mental Health First Aid – Standard 4 

Radio Operator Certificate 1 

Rescue Water Craft Operator Certificate 7 

Resuscitation [AID] 4 

Silver Medallion Advanced First Aid [AID] 3 

Silver Medallion Aquatic Rescue 4 

Silver Medallion IRB Driver 36 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) 61 

Total 346 
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CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

The 2021-22 season was another success. Thanks to our patrol captains: Patrol 1 Scott Kemmis, Patrol 2 

Steve Corcoran, Patrol 3 Darren Browning, Patrol ORCA Kerry Evans, Patrol 5 Gab Smith, Patrol 6 Ted 

Pettigrove, Patrol 7 Claire Forbes and Patrol 8 Michael Chew. Your efforts in ensuring our beaches are 

patrolled to full strength is great.  

The season started off a little strangely with 

COVID-19 boarder restrictions meaning no 

members from the ACT were able to attend. 

Fortunately, a team of Broulee locals covered us 

from October to the end of November. The 

Broulee Locals were awarded the patrol team of 

the year as a result, as they did these additional 

patrols as well as their usual roster from 

December onwards.  

I would like to thank not just the Patrol captains, but all members that helped out on the beach this 

season. The Captains and Vice Captains play an important part and when needed take responsibility, but 

it is so much easier when you have a willing and able crew behind you to get the job done, and this was 

certainly the case this year. 

Our Club Trainers have done an amazing job with 

quite a large number of SRC and Bronze participants 

completing their training and moving into the Patrols 

and bringing with them extra enthusiasm, skills and 

energy, thanks to all involved. 

The Callout Crew, led by Darren Browning, have been 

mobilised several times this year and have done a 

great job complimented on at state level for their 

professionalism and skill, they are often called upon 

out of our normal patrol times and are a key asset for 

SLS Far South Branch, thank you.  

Nippers are our next generation of patrollers and we certainly have a few of them, the amount of work 

that the nippers coordinators and parent helpers do is staggering and takes an enormous amount of time 

for all involved. I have attended many of Nippers beach sessions, even became a Ninja turtle for a day, 

and constantly impressed at the commitment 

from the Coordinators, Water Safety and parent 

helpers. Big Thanks to all involved, especially 
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Jason at Broulee and Matt in Canberra who have both been a 

driving force in making the connection between Canberra and 

Broulee a success.  

Without the assistance of many of our behind-the-scenes 

members supporting us many of the functions such as Claire 

Forbes with all things First Aid, IRB & Equipment Maintenance, 

Peter McKay, Andrew Mizzi, and Pete and Vicky Haselden who 

topped up the fuel every Monday and make sure all our radios are 

working and are on charge. our Patrols would not be possible, 

thanks team.  

Congratulations to our Patrol members of the year for each patrol: 

Patrol 1: Sophia Hawkins 

Patrol 2: Ben Mosely 

Patrol 3: Diego Carrasco 

Patrol ORCA: Simon Fearn 

Patrol 5: Tony Tyrell 

Patrol 6: Susan McKeag 

Patrol 7: Jack Mohr 

Patrol 8: Jess Campbell 

And to our lifesavers of the year- Dan Beby and Julianne Domeny.  

I look forward to seeing you on the beach all next year, stay safe 

and thankyou to all for your support. 

Scott Kemmis 

Club Captain 

 

LIFE SAVING STATISTICS 

Category #  

Beach attendance 42,264 

Rescues 10 

Preventions 382 

First aid 51 

Incidents requiring ambulance 1 

Total patrol hours 5127.60 
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LEADING FEMALE PATROL MEMBERS 

# Name Hours  

1 Natalie Browning 131.5 

2 Sierra Chew 75.5 

3 Julianne Domeny 70.5 

4 Michelle McPherson 70 

5 Jessica Campbell 68.5 

6 Kerry Evans 67.5 

7 Erin Domeny 64.5 

8 Lynda McKay 52.5 

9 Arusha Chew 51.5 

10 Claire Forbes 51.5 

 

LEADING MALE PATROL MEMBERS  

# Name Hours  

1 Andrew Edmunds 141.8 

2 Jason Domeny 86 

3 Daniel Beby 74.5 

4 Michael Chew 64.5 

5 Scott Kemmis 64 

6 Paul Farmilo 61 

7 Gary Pettigrove 59.5 

8 Darren Browning 58.5 

9 Simon Fearn 55.5 

10 Tony Tyrell 55.5 

 

CLUB AWARD WINNERS 2021-22 

100% PATROLLERS 
Darren 
Browning 
Arusha Chew 
Ruby Clark 
Kate 
Corcoran 
Cameron Cox 
Jason 
Domeny 
Kerry Evans 

Natalie 
Browning 
Michael 
Chew 
Iwona 
Conlan 
Steve 
Corcoran 
Matt Cox 
Julianne 
Domeny 

Jess 
Campbell 
Sierra Chew 
Emma 
Corcoran 
Sean Costin 
Erin Domeny 
Andrew 
Edmunds  
Jo Flood 

Matt 
Hammond 
Todd 
Hayward 
Gary 
Pettigrove 
Gab Smith 
Tony Tyrell 
Paul 
Wilkinson  

Simon Fearn 
Sophia 
Hawkins 
Judith 
Jensen 
Nathan Price 
Jenny Taylor 
Al Veness 

Hugo 
Hayward 
Scott 
Kemmis 
Karen Senior 
Amelia Tyrell 
Geoff Wells 
 

 



 

FIVE YEAR 100% PATROLLERS 
Michael Chew 

 
TEN YEAR 100% PATROLLERS 
Scott Kemmis 

Cherise Walker 

Gary Pettigrove 
Gab Smith 

SURF SPORTS AWARDS 

Broulee Patrol Competition Point Score: Patrol 3 

Broulee Carnival Top Competitors: Dan Beby and Jenny Taylor  

MAJOR AWARD WINNERS 

Junior Achiever of the Year – Cameron Cox 

Cameron Cox. Cameron is a keen member of Patrol 1. This year for the 2nd year running he has completed 

100 percent of his patrols. This year Cameron was selected as leader at the Far South Coast Branch 

development program Wambiri, having been a participant in the previous season. Congratulations 

Cameron.  

Junior Achiever of the Year – Isabella Loprestti 

Isabella completed her IRB crew certificate this year, adding to her Surf Rescue Certificate she obtained 

last year. Isabella is a past participant at the Far South Coast Branch Wambiri development program. She 

has actively assisted with water safety each week at Nippers and is a keen member of the ORCA Patrol. 

Whilst on patrol she is one of the first to put her hand up for rescue training scenarios and has had a 

fantastic year. This year she has performed 43.5 patrol hours. 

Male Lifesaver of the Year – Daniel Beby 

Daniel Beby is one of the leading patrollers for the year, performing 70.5 patrol 

hours. He assisted in the Broulee local patrols, nippers water safety, ocean swim 

water safety and water safety at local carnivals. Daniel helped out at short 

notice to help us relocate the Moruya senior carnival to North Broulee.  

Daniel has been a 100% patroller for six years, is always there for set up and 

pack up. His knowledge of the ocean sees him as the first in the water for a 

rescue if required. He is always helping with the cadets, mentoring them on the 

many aspects of Surf Life Saving along with guiding them with their 

personnel skills. 



BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22 

 18 

He competed in all FSC Branch carnivals in both the Master and Open divisions getting many points for 

the club and was also the driving force on the beach getting team events organised and under way at the 

senior carnivals.  

He is always at the club to help with loading the gear trailer for both Junior and Senior carnivals 
Each week he helps out and takes part in the Sunday morning swims, and he also helped out with the 
Broulee Bay to Breakers Ocean swim. 
 
Dan’s Life Saving skills are highly regarded and he is a real asset to the club where he does countless 
hours helping with the mentoring of our juniors along with patrolling and competing.  

Female Lifesaver of the Year – Julianne Domeny  

Julianne has been recognised for her outstanding contributions to the club. As the 

right hand to Jason, they together have delivered our local Nippers program every 

weekend. On the beach front Julianne has continued to deliver 100 percent of her 

patrols and also completed water safety at Nippers and at local Far South Coast 

Branch carnivals. Julianne, along with Jason and Erin also looked after the catering 

for the Albert course which was delivered at Broulee this year for over 50 lifesavers 

upskilling in the IRBs. She is one of our leading patrollers completing 62.5 patrol 

hours. Well done Julianne.  

Gus McDonald Eternal Spirit Award – Griffin Braves 

The Griffin Braves came first in the South Coast Boat Series, 

Undefeated in four rounds and in every heat. Finished fourth at the 

Australian Championships at Kirra. Qualified 3rd place after the round 

robin and was on the same wave as the crews who ended up finishing 

in second and third place, narrowly finishing in fourth. 

Club Person of the Year – Lynda McKay 

Lynda McKay has been pivotal to the club success in 2022.She has helped 

deliver us a brand-new club house, a boat carnival, a nipper carnival, a senior 

carnival and an ocean swim (and soon to add to that list an IRB carnival,) and a 

branch wide IRB training weekend. However, there has been one member who 

has been involved with it all. She completed 44.5 hours of patrol. She was a 

key member of the club building committee helping to manage more than 

$1millon dollars in State and Federal Government grants, and grants from 

Commonwealth Bank, and News Corp. Not to mention grants for new gear and 

equipment such as rescue boards, defibs, radios and oxy-vivas.  

She looked after catering for the club Friday nights prior to Kiosk opening, 

reconciling catering for ALBERT training weekend, and at a days’ notice 

organised extra catering for officials for the Moruya carnival which was moved to Broulee. Lynda was on 

the Ocean Swim Committee and also the Club Social Committee. She is a bar senior manager who did 

countless shifts over summer, and are always the first to put their hands up to help wherever they can. 
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As our club Treasurer she was down the club every single weekend, except for 2 when she was in 

Tasmania ensuring the banking was done each week and new floats were available every Friday and 

Sunday for our bar trading. Congratulations to our much-adored life member Lynda McKay, who’s 

fingerprints have been on every major club activity and achievement this season.  

FSC BRANCH AWARD NOMINEES AND WINNERS 

Category Member 

Athlete of the Year Darren Drewsen 

Coach of the Year Gary Pettigrove (winner) 

Young Athlete of the Year Rosie McPartland 

Official of the Year Lauren Tyrell 

Trainer of the Year Jason Domeny 

Assessor of the Year Allan Veness 

Administrator of the Year Rosemary Butt 

Community Education Program of the Year Queanbeyan PCYC program by  
Natalie Browning 
Darren Browning 

Scott Kemmis 

Youth Volunteer of the Year Jessica Campbell (winner) 

Services Team of the Year Broulee Bay to Breakers Ocean Swim (winner) 

Support Operations Person of the Year Natalie Browning 

Masters Athlete of the Year Jenny Taylor 

Team of the Year  Under 13 Beach Relay Team 
Chelsea Tyrell 

Rosie McPartland 
Cameron Paul 
Luke Drewsen 

Rookie Of the Year Isabella Loprseti 

Surf Life Saver of the Year Dan Beby 

Volunteer of the Year Lynda McKay  
(winner of the FSC President’s Award) 
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BUILDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Purpose 

The Clubhouse Extension building project was to extend the existing Clubhouse.  This included the 

following features: 

1. Male and Female Change rooms and showers 

2. New First Aid expanded room with ambulance access 

3. Extension of the hall some 9 meters to the south 

4. Expand the bar to accommodate external functions and club social and presentation events 

5. Add on a third storey Patrol room for beach observation and communication 

6. Include a café to lease to an external provider 

7. Upgrade to a commercial kitchen 

8. Relocate the Boutique 

9. Upgrade to the fire alarm and fire protection 

Timeline 

Date Event 

March 2020 Building Committee develops a Request for Quote (RFQ) Tender 

April 2020 Committee approves the RFQ for release to Market 

May 2020 Committee approves the preferred Tender 

June 2020 Contract signed with Total Constructions (P&L Louttit) for the renovation 

October 2020 Development Application (DA) approved by Eurobodalla Shire Council 

November 2020 Building works commence (Clubhouse closed to members) 

November 2021 Clubhouse works completed and handed back to the Club members 

December 2021 Official Clubhouse opening  

 

Grants 

The funding for the Broulee renovation works included: 

1. Federal Government (Facilities for Women)  $550,000 

2. NSW State Government (Facilities Grant)   $350,000 

Sub-Total $900,000 

 

Additional Grant funding to support the renovation works and building variations: 

1. Surf Life Saving NSW (NSW State Government)  $186,000 

2. Surf Life Saving NSW (Bushfire resilience)    $ 56,000 

3. Newscorp (Kitchen appliances)    $ 25,000 

4. Commonwealth Bank (Generator)   $ 25,000 

5. Solar Hub (donation) solar panels    $ 10,000 

Sub-Total $302,000 

Total  $1,202,000 
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The Grants where applicable have been officially reconciled after review and approval by the Club’s 

Auditors, the Eurobodalla Shire and Surf Life Saving NSW. 

Club Building Fund Contribution 

The Club maintained a building fund to support the building renovation project. 

      Total   $60,000   

Building Project Team 

The Broulee Surfers SLSC project team who managed the project were: 

Role Member 

Project Manager  Allan Veness 

Project Finance Lynda McKay 

Project Administration Andrew Edmunds 

Project Member Gary Pettigrove  

 

The project team reported to the club committee on a monthly basis. 

Building variations 

A number of building variations from the original tender works were approved during the project.   

These included: 

I. A canter levered deck corner so not to impact the surrounding bush 

II. A larger patrol room space for beach operations and patrol member support 

III. Concreting in front of the first aid room 

IV. Landscaping outside of the café area 

V. Installation of the cool room 

VI. The fire alarm, additional fire protection and fire pump to align with the building code 

for a public building of this size 

VII. Solar Panel installation 

VIII. Financial Support for the Café Range hood installation 

 

Crown Land Lease and Licence 

In 2021, the Broulee Club and Eurobodalla Shire reached lease agreement on a crown land for the 

clubhouse and gear shed.  This crown lease applies a Crown licence for the first 5 years and rolls over to a 

lease for the period of 21 years.  The income from the Café sub-lease is retained in the Clubs Building 

Maintenance Account to be used for that purpose.  An annual meeting with the Shire is conducted to 

discuss the lease and the use of these building maintenance funds to maintain the buildings. 

Project Expenditure 

The total project building cost was $1,260,000 which was aligned to the Club’s budget and grant funding. 
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The builder, P&L Louttit Total Constructions made a significant in-kind contribution to the project that 

enhanced the quality and outcomes for members.  We very much thank Peter and Lee for their personal 

contribution and design advice. 

Outcomes 

I. The official occupancy certificate was approved by the Building Certifier in November 2021. 

II. The clubhouse was a quality building and delivered within the total revised budget. 

III. The traditional look and feel was maintained. 

IV. The Male and Female showers and change rooms a provide a facility not available previously to 

our members.  The Commonwealth grant provided facilities for our female members who were 

disadvantaged in our previous clubhouse. 

V. The bar is significant and supports our fundraising and social operations. 

VI. The grant reconciliation is complete. 

VII. The café is operational but still to achieve its full menu and services. 

VIII. The collaboration between the project manager and the builder was a significant contribution to 

the quality and on budget outcomes. 

IX. The Club house is there for all to use.  The feedback from external guests and members has been 

very pleasing.  Utilisation rates are high over the summer period. 

Opening 

The Clubhouse was officially opened on Sunday 4 December 2021 by Hon Andrew Constance NSE MP, 

Fiona Phillips Commonwealth MP and the opening was attended by Steve Pearce CEO Surf Life Saving 

NSW. 

Lessons Learned 

• The Tender released would have been better if it had more detailed specifications.  It would have 

been easier to compare and evaluate responses from tenders 

• The Development Approval (DA) should have been approved before going to market with the 

tender.  Would have removed a 5-month delay in starting the building stage of the project. 

• The building code alignment based on the DA required additional cost items and services that 

were not originally budgeted for.  These include the Fire Panel, internal fire proofing between 

floors and external Fire Pump. 

• We engaged a cleaning contractor for up to 3 hours per week to maintain the club and to clean 

after functions where required.  Funding for the cleaning comes from the building maintenance 

fund. 

  



BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22 

 23 

BROULEE NIPPERS REPORT 

Broulee Nippers season 2021/22 had 

solid numbers of registrations, with 135 

registered nippers slightly down from 

145 last season, in challenging times the 

support remained strong overall. 

Outside of the season’s challenges, the 

Broulee Nippers extended themselves in 

all surf sports disciplines, and tackled the first aid aspects in training for their SRC qualifications. Sixteen 

under 14’s completed their SRC this season. It is without any doubt that the training these Nippers 

participate in will give them the absolute ability to one day save a life or assist in such a way to change a 

life with these water and beach skills they learn. It just so happens to also be a lot of fun along the way 

with the opportunity to compete and represent themselves and their club in all these disciplines learnt.  

This season started quite suddenly at the end of 

October as the nation transitioned back to socially 

normal activities again. And the La Nina also 

played a few tricks also, with quite unstable 

weather conditions contributing the seven training 

sessions at North Broulee and seven sessions at 

South Broulee. Participation remained strong even when the weather played foul. Highlights of this 

season training sessions would have to be the bigger wave sessions at North and South Broulee, and 

some big ocean swim days in the beach rips at South. The Nippers are a very strong bunch of juniors! 

The Broulee Nippers wish to thank many people in business for the successful season 2021/22. The 

support of sponsors Bay and Coast Metal Roofing and Lysaght whom has committed many years of 

support.  As well as the support from IGA Tomakin, Southlands Butchery, Trussworx, BSC Accountants, St 

Peters Anglican College, Broulee Public school, Carrol College, Sunshine Bay and St Marys schools. 

Operational worthy mentions are many, and a special mention to Andrew Edmunds and Cherise Walker 

the Club Secretary and Registrar for the ongoing commitment to keeping the Nippers program compliant 

and functional. Darren Drewsen for co-

ordinating entries into branch and 

Interbranch carnivals, and all the away 

comps for countries and Aussies. Lauren 

Tyrrell and Michelle Dubois for the work 

in the Uniform department keeping the 

Nippers looking sharp. Lauren Tyrrell and 

Michelle Beby for taking some amazing 

photos throughout the season to 

remember. John Costin for repairing many boards and keeping us on the water. Nat Browning and Tess 
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Snowball for keeping us updated on 

social media platforms and some RWC 

education in our sessions with Nat. 

Jenny Taylor for entering and updating 

awards, proficiencies and certificates.  

Andrew Mizzi, Natalie Browning, 

Andrew Edmunds and Jason Domeny 

as well as Assessors Al Veness and Gary 

Pettigrove for many hours and days training our new SRC members in the Under 14s as well as several 

parents in their Bronze Medallion to assist as water safety. And to Scott Kemmis for coordinating patrols 

and all the many patrollers on those very busy Sundays. One day, it will be this generation of Nippers 

keeping us safe on the beach. A grateful thank you also to Julianne Domeny for her tireless support and 

behind the scenes work in everything Nippers.  

The Water Safety co-ordinator role this season was stepped into by Craig Bindon, an important role not 

just in responsibility, but also vital to Nippers being able to be conducted with all ratios of safety numbers 

being met. On any given day there is a minimum of one Water Safety person to five Nippers entering the 

water. Sometimes in poorer conditions ratios of 1-3 

or even 1-1 is needed. Thanks Craig and all those 

dedicated water safety participants keeping the 

wheels in motion!  

Adding to the Water Safety mix this season, 3 new 

Adults, some parents and some community 

members, upskilled and requalified to receive their 

SRC and Bronze Medallion to help out in the Water 

Safety this season, and that is tremendous. 

Broulee Nippers this year had a full and committed team of Age Managers and Water Safety. A high 

commendation to each and every one of these people who not only volunteer their time each week but 

perform such an important role within the Nippers program at BSSLSC. Some new Age managers joined 

the team in this season, and we look forward to the continual development of their age groups in the 

years to come. Thank you all!  

SEASON 2021-22 AGE MANAGERS 
U14: Jess Campbell 

U13: Jason Domeny and Dan Beby 

U12: Sarah Carroll, Todd Hayward, Sean Costin 

U11: Michelle McPherson, Martin Roberts 

U10: Annabelle Smith and Glenn Dawson 

U9: Steve Halliday and Tony Tyrell 

U8:  Paul Farmilo and Scott Carver 
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A big thank you to Jess Campbell for her many 

years of transition from Nipper and cadet to 

assistant age manager then on to Age manager 

and for this seasons SRC U/14s.  

 
The efforts of all these are not without help from 

the parents, engaging in vital roles of board 

washing, and general logistics to and from the 

beach and carnivals. Keep up the good work, and 

the momentum will continue for the 2022/23 season! 

Broulee Nippers competed strongly in three branch carnivals over the 2021/22 season. The first carnival 

was hosted at Pambula beach, which fortunately, escaped the worst of the storm and flood affected 

coastline further north. Still, the clear conditions had strong seas and solid waves and the inshore vortex 

currents keeping the water events very tight in the older groups and challenging to the young ones. 

Nevertheless, the 70 plus strong field of Broulee competitors performed well in the water. Sand events 

were unaffected by the preceding week’s storms, and all events were well populated with Broulee caps. 

Second carnival was a carnival to remember, 

what a busy fun filled event at North Broulee for 

the FSC Branch junior carnival. The weather held 

out for 121 strong field of Broulee competitors 

and solid participation from Moruya, Pambula, 

Tathra, and Narooma Nippers. A consistent wave 

developed on the rising tide throughout the 

morning, which allowed plenty of firm sand for 

the early beach events to begin and flow 

seamlessly. The beach run first up had great 

numbers as the age groups staggered through before combining the 13s and 14s for the long flag of 1km. 

Flags and sprints had some challenging fresh grooms of medium and soft packed sand at North to 

contend with, and both areas had full pits and good sports to fill them. The water was where the new 

PB’s began to develop, as with a bit of home ground advantage, the swim string had the spectators 

squinting for focus before the legs hit the sand bank for the sprint to the line in some big-hearted 

finishes. It’s always exciting when the board legs start when there is a wave in the course, the U14s 

always manage to impress as the ‘Oohs’ and ‘Ahhs’ 

from the sand builds as monster drop ins and the 

occasional nosedive raise the tone of the beach 

noise. Overall, a great day from team Broulee, and 

not overshadowing the efforts of the athletes of the 

day, but a big thank you to all whom helped on the 

day, before the day, in or out of the water, thank 
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you! Broulee played a perfect host for the carnival event. Great effort everyone!  

The Broulee Nippers team travelled to Narooma Beach for the Branch Championships and final local 

carnival for the season. Almost 70 competitors competed in the final branch Nippers carnival of the 

season, showcasing months of training. Well done Broulee, you shone with outstanding sportsmanship, 

camaraderie, and spirit to achieve your personal bests and it was a great team result for the day. The 

team was missing almost 40 competitors though from the “Isolation lurgy” which was also mirrored in 

every participating club’s team on the day. The challenges just keep on rolling it seems, however the 

carnival on the whole was incredibly successful for all participants.  

The weather was 10/10, swell a bit big, 

and the water temp unreal! So, as it 

played out, sand events were all at the 

main beach, and competitors battled the 

line honours and the rising tide also. 

Then after the sand sprints, flags and the 

adored All age relay, it was off to the 

second location of Bar beach for the 

pristine backdrop to host the water 

disciplines. Without exception, all the 

Broulee team were challenged in the events, as it is somewhat more exhausting in still water than in surf, 

where the race is fought from start to finish in strength and endurance that the waves cannot offer 

assistance or insult to the racing teams and individuals. Well done to everyone for the most positive and 

thrilling event of the season so far, and a big shout out to the 11s, who were cheering their water 

entrants all the way in, in every race. And how cool were the 

13s, holding their nerve in the swim, whilst a resident 

competitive seal played dodgem with the front runners - to the 

beach and back out again, and again, and you get the picture… 

Mind you, the seal visited most of the age groups at least once 

in the water swims, and in the clear water, was also very well 

monitored from the shore and the Water Safety in the drink.  

FSC BRANCH CHAMPIONS 
The following Broulee nippers were awarded Far South coast 

Branch medals for their outstanding performances in the FSC 

Branch carnivals. 

Of the possible 130 Branch medals to be won throughout the FSC branch season, the combined Broulee 

team managed to win 80 of those, showing the strength and dedication of our Nippers. 

The combined Broulee and Canberra/Broulee team also secured the Dave Pheeney memorial trophy for 

the fourth consecutive year this season. 
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Group Nipper Medalled events 

U8 Archie Gilligan Sprint Relay 

Jace Tyrell Sprint Relay 

Willow Radford Wade Relay 

Finn Clohesy Junior Buchanen Relay, Beach run, and Beach Sprint 

Nina McPherson Junior Buchanen Relay 

Bailey Cahill Sprint Relay, Wade Relay 

U9 Audrey Knobel Beach Run, Sprint relay Wade relay All Age relay,  

Zali Smart Flags, Beach sprint 

Alba Van Der Mulen Wade relay, Junior Buchanen relay 

Mia Atkin Wade relay 

Zara McCarthy Wade relay 

U10 Pearl Eaton Beach sprint 

Joey Clark Mori Sprint Relay 

Emma Dawson Beach Sprint, Sprint relay, Board rescue9/10 

Alexis Carver Beach Run, Boards, Swim, Sprint relay Junior Buchanan relay 

U11 Declan McPherson Sprint Relay 

Zak Saeedi Sprint Relay 

Archie Rosenbaum Sprint Relay, All age relay 

Keira Atkin Beach Run, Diamond Lady, Sprint relay 

U12 Mitchell Beby Beach Run, Sprint relay 

Emma Peard Beach Run, Sprint relay 

Monty Lloyd-Jones Ironman, Board rescue, Board relay 

Liam Carrol Sprint relay, All Age relay 

Louis Hayward Boards, Swim, Board rescue, Sprint relay Board relay 

U13 Rosie McPartland Beach Run, Diamond Lady, Boards: All Age relay 

U14 Kaeleigh Peard Beach Run, Beach Sprint 

 
BROULEE NIPPERS 2021-22 AWARDS 

Category Champion 

Runner Up Encouragement 

Award 

Under 14 Male Oscar Sheldon-Smith Roy Halliday James Petch 

Under 14 Female Kaeleigh Peard Lillian McLeod Simone McLeod 

Under 13 Male Luke Drewsen Aiden Tyrrell Ryan Grant 

Under 13 Female Rosie McPartland Chelsea Tyrrell Amber Domeny/ 
Francesca Roberts 

Under 12 Male Louis Hayward/ Mitchell Beby Monty Lloyd Jones John Fleming 

Under 12 Female Freya Dunn Sophia Carver Poppy Melgaard 

Under 11 Male Archie Rosenbaum Declan McPherson Kipling Gilfillan 

Under 11 Female Keira Atkin Ruby Bindon Eve Halliday 

Under 10 Male Joey Clark Mori Daniel Jemison Kingston Aisi 
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Category Champion 

Runner Up Encouragement 

Award 

Under 10 Female Alexis Carver Emma Dawson Bonita Lloyd Jones 

Under 9 Male Finlay Gilfillan James Gunn Lewis Gunn 

Under 9 Female Audrey Knobel Mia Atkin Zali Smart 

 

Best and Fairest Award 2021-22: Kaeleigh Peard 

Best & Fairest Award recognition this season was taken out by the 

very well-deserved Kaeleigh Peard in the U 14s. Kaeleigh shows 

outstanding leadership and determination in her contribution to 

Nippers and also on Patrol now she holds her SRC. She is calm and 

delightfully polite in her demeanour, and shows a fine example to 

all peers and colleagues around her. Kaeleigh has two younger 

siblings coming through the Nippers ranks, so it may be that we 

see more to come from this family. Well done Kaeleigh.  

 

JUNIOR LIFESAVER OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONS 
The Junior Lifesaver of the Year Award is a way for Clubs and 

Branches to recognise their U14 members’ achievements in Surf Lifesaving, and the contributions they 

have made to all levels of Surf Life Saving as well as within the community. This year’s representatives 

from Broulee were selected from a number of other participants and were interviewed by the Far South 

Coast Branch committee for consideration of the Branch nomination. Well done to Kaeleigh Peard and 

Oscar Sheldon-Smith.  

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEASON 2022-23 
The Broulee Nippers look forward to the next season, and it’s almost 

certain that we will see similar numbers of enrolments for new and 

returning Nippers. Age groups will aim again for the 20-25 participant 

mark where possible, but there are some groups that will rely on some 

additional help as numbers are well supported above this. Equally, there 

has been much interest from parents to upskill themselves and gain their 

Bronze Medallion to help in water safety. Operationally, we welcome any 

new interest for persons wishing to help in the running of the week-to-

week operations, as there are many roles and supporting persons needed 

for any given session. We will welcome some returning cadets to the 

Nippers as mentors within the age groups, and some new parents also 

who have shown interest in bringing the new season U8s through. Season 

2022/23 is shaping to continue with the momentum gained from this season, and we look forward 

getting back into the water in October. 
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CANBERRA/BROULEE NIPPERS REPORT 

The season started at a stifled pace thanks to COVID 

restrictions and lockdowns but once we got started, we had a 

very successful season! 

We had 121 nippers registered as part of family memberships 

for Canberra/Broulee as well as some cadets and parents as 

part of Patrol 2. There was lots of participation and 

involvement in Junior Carnivals, patrols, Bay to Breakers 

Ocean swim and club events. A significant contribution to Club 

membership! 

The Canberra/Broulee nippers from Under 7s to Under 14s trained mostly at Canberra Olympic Pool 

(COP), with the U12s to U14s having a few board sessions at Lake Burley Griffin. After one separate 

session on a Saturday at Broulee, we joined the other Broulee nippers for combined Sunday sessions 

around once a month. A highlight was the 

combined Christmas session/party in Broulee in 

mid-December with the special appearance of 

Santa! 

A strong contingent of competitors from U8s to 

U14s participated in all 3 Junior carnivals across 

the season, December in Pambula, February in 

Broulee and March in Narooma. Many new and 

experienced nippers and families travelled down the coast to try out their skills, have a go and 

participate. We were all very proud of their efforts! 

Another highlight from the season was the Wambiri Youth Development Camp in April when some of our 

U14s and parent chaperones visited Pambula. This is always a very valuable experience spending time on 

jet skis, rescues, socialising and gaining knowledge from others. 

Canberra/Broulee nippers also had fantastic times at COP with their after-session BBQ sausages and 

treats thanks to Phil Bell our BBQ master. We had 

some fun and challenging Points Day throughout the 

season offering some competition and pre-carnival 

events for our nippers. These were great opportunities 

to hone their skills and show good sportsmanship.  

Our U14s successfully completed their SRC during the 

season with a big thanks to the Age managers, Matt 

Hamond and Richard Symanski. The U14s did their 

theory and physical components at COP sessions 
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organised by their trainer James Flick. They all passed their assessments at Broulee with Gary Pettigrove, 

thanks to both of them!  

On 1st May we gathered to celebrate our Canberra/Broulee season with a presentation of awards at 

Ainslie FC. The Age champions, Branch Medals and 

patrol awards were presented in front of friends and 

family. Congratulations to all the nippers for such a 

strong, determined season, really putting your learned 

board, swim and relay skills in to action. Thanks to MC 

Greg Leach and special guests Melita Flynn from our 

sponsors Capital Chemist, Wendy and Dave Law, guests 

Steve and Judy Corcoran, Gary Pettigrove Club President and Jason and Julianne Domeny for attending.  

CANBERRA/BROULEE NIPPERS 2021/2022 AWARDS 

 
Best & Fairest Award: Annalise Hammond  

A number of our Canberra nippers received Branch Medals from their efforts in 

Junior Carnivals across the season – Congratulations goes to Jacques Dusan, 

Archer Billington, Lara Barnes and Harry Leach. 

Such a successful season would not be possible if it wasn’t for our amazing parent 

volunteers. A huge thank you to all our Age managers and Water Safety, to our 

hard-working sub-committee, our Canberra/Broulee nippers captains – Sofia 

Symanski and Josh Van Dam, BBQ – Phil Bell, SRC trainer - James Flick, Assessor – 

Age Age Champion Runner Up    Encouragement Award 

Under 14 Male Jacques Dusan Joshua Van Dam  

Under 14 Female Sofia Szymanski Annalise Hammond  

Under 13 Male Finn Conlan Billy Hoffman  

Under 13 Female Chloe Turner Sarah Leach Georgia Mather 
Madison Hammond 

Under 12 Male Charlie Cecere Julian Susa Aronin Reye 

Under 12 Female Lara Barnes Isabella Posterino-Bell Linnea Raymer 

Under 11 Male Sacha Dusan Wiktor Firych Rufus McDuff  
Asher Kayser 

Under 11 Female Claudia Montero Laila Te Moananui Devon Trenton 

Under 10 Male Harry Leach Hugo Dusan Indie Mackay 

Under 10 Female Malin Raymer 
Annabel Montero 

Brooke Trenton Abigail Armstrong 

Under 9 Male Archer Billington Sam Barnes Otis Collingwood-Boots 

Under 9 Female Eloise Hammond Hannah Firych Iris Bell 
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Gary Pettigrove. A huge support and help provided by the Broulee team, especially Jason Domeny and all 

the Broulee Age managers and Water safety.  

We would like to appreciate and acknowledge the invaluable help of our generous sponsors – Capital 

Chemist and the Tall Foundation for new Bennett Boards, Nikkias Diamond for the new Age managers 

shirts, DWL, Capital First Aid, Ingenia Holiday Park Broulee, The Lodge and Barlings Beach Holiday Park 

also provided accommodation discounts to our families for our Broulee weekends.  

After a few disrupted years, the Canberra/Broulee nippers have shown grit, determination, and spirit for 

BSSLSC with many emerging life savers amongst us. Congratulations on a very successful season and we 

know there is lots more to come in the pool and on the beach next season! 
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SURF SPORTS REPORT 

Despite Covid 19, extreme weather and even infectious illness, the Broulee Surfers competition crew 

continued to expand and thrive. Our competitors displayed great levels of participation and success in all 

age groups and at all levels of 

competition. This included Branch 

carnivals, NSW Country 

Championships in Forster, NSW 

State Championships in Sydney and 

Aussie Championships on the Gold 

Coast.  

BRANCH CARNIVALS 
The 3 Junior carnivals were held at Pambula, Broulee and Narooma. We had more than 150 Nippers 

attending. Displaying sportsmanship, skills and tons of enthusiasm, our little legends dominated all 3 

carnivals which resulted in the Dave Feeney Trophy remaining locked in our trophy cabinet for yet 

another year. Further details can be found in the Nippers report. 

Batemans Bay, Moruya and Narooma hosted the senior branch carnivals this year. A small group of 

Broulee athletes did us proud in the difficult conditions at the first carnival at Malua Bay. The Moruya 

carnival (relocated to North Broulee) and the Narooma carnival took part in difficult surf and conditions 

on both days. Our Senior team displayed a competitive nature, high level of skill and camaraderie at all 

events. However, dramatically affected by Covid 19 and isolation requirements, resulted in us having to 

lend the Jack Beale Trophy to a worthy Tathra crew for the time being. 

NSW SLS CHAMPIONSHIPS QUEENSCLIFF & NORTH STEYNE 

Broulee Surfers had 7 competitors at the 2022 

NSW Surf Life Saving Championships held at 

Queenscliff & North Steyne. Zali Smart, Archie 

Rosenbaum, Louis Hayward, Hugo Hayward, 

Luke Drewsen, Erin Drewsen & Darren Drewsen 

and their support crews braved extreme rainfall, 

poor water quality, hazardous surf and an 

outbreak of infectious illness before the event 

was firstly postponed and then in the interests 

of competitor safety and wellbeing eventually 

cancelled. 

Only our junior members had a chance to compete before this happened. Special Congratulations to Zali 

Smart for her 6th place in the final of the Beach Sprint.  

INTER-BRANCH TEAM 
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All done to the following athletes who were selected to represent the Far South Coast branch at the 

Inter-branch Championships. Unfortunately, the event was once again cancelled. 

Elizabeth Barrington, Arusha Chew, Sierra Chew, Luke Drewsen, Marley Eaton, Rosie McPartland, 

Kayleigh Peard, Scott Senior, Ameilia Tyrrell and Skye Wildman. 

BROULEE PATROL VS PATROL COMPETITION 

The second year of the Patrol vs Patrol competition ran in conjunction with the senior Moruya/Broulee 

carnival. Numbers of participants were down due to Covid 19. However, after some very tough racing the 

points went once again to Patrol 3. Daniel Beby retained his title of Best Male competitor and Jenny 

Taylor was awarded Best Female competitor. Thanks to all the Patrol Captains and club members that 

supported the event and ensured its successful continuation next year. 

NSW COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS  

Wow, what an amazing 

trip away! Country Titles 

once again meets 

expectations as my 

favourite carnival of the 

year. This year Broulee 

Surfers took a squad of 

12 competitors and 10 

support crew to NSW 

Country Championships 

held in Forster. The 

results are as follows: 

Mia Atkin: Finalist in the Sprint and a great effort in the Flags. 
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Kiera Atkin: An amazing 4th in the 1km Run, 7th in the Iron person and also participated in the Sprint, 

Flags, Board and Swim. 

Darren Drewsen: Gold Medals for Open & Masters Flags, Masters Sprint, Silver in the Masters 2km, 6th 

Open Sprint, 7th Masters Ski. 

Erin Drewsen: 7th in the Flags and 7th in the 2km Run 

Luke Drewsen: Silver Medal in the Beach relay, 5th in 

the Flags, 5th in the Sprint & 12th in the 1km. 

Rosie McPartland: Silver Medal in the Beach relay, 

4th Iron person, 6th Swim, 6th in the Board, 8th in the 

Sprint & participated in Flags 

Cameron Paull: Silver Medal in the Beach relay, 7th in 

the Sprint, 14th in the 1km and participated in Flags. 

Archie Rosenbaum: 5th in the Flags (retired hurt) & 

finalist in the Sprint 

Jenny Taylor: Gold Medal in the 2km Run & Bronze Medals in the Flags, Sprint and Ski 

Aidan Tyrrell: Participated in the Flags. 

Amelia Tyrrell: Silver Medal in the Flags and a finalist in the Sprint 

Chelsea Tyrrell: Silver Medal in the Beach relay, 7th in the Sprint and 

participated in Flags 

Apart from the amazing results, I am very proud of the way our competitors 

and parents supported each other and came 

together as a great team.  

Special thanks to the legends Nat Browning and Andy Edmunds for their amazing 

support and expertise both on and off the water. We couldn’t have done it 

without you and it wouldn’t have been the same trip if guys weren’t there with 

your endless smiles and encouragement.  

Lastly thank you to Gab Smith from BB Smith Conveyancing for the great looking 

team shirts, they made us the best looking squad on the beach. 
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AUSSIES 2022 (BY ERIN DREWSEN) 

Spending time at the Australian Titles for SLS in 

2022 was a wonderful and eye-opening 

experience. On Friday the 1st of April, filled with 

excitement, three families from Broulee SLSC 

travelled by car and plane to the Gold Coast. It 

was instantly relaxing to escape from the 

turbulent skies back at home and welcome 

ourselves into the beautiful sunshine of 

Queensland. We were blessed with the stunning 

beach views of Surfers Paradise, Kurrawa and Kirra. The entire area of the carnival seemed to be sharing 

the same Australian Titles bliss. Shop owners, Uber Drivers and local spectators all were enlivened with 

the talk of the carnival.  

After I arrived, I could not wait to compete, especially 

in flags, my favourite event. My brother Luke and I 

were due to compete on Saturday and Sunday 

followed by my Dad, Darren, who was set to compete 

on the following Monday and Tuesday. Out of the 

countless number of restaurants in the area we had 

an excellent dinner, and settled into bed preparing to 

compete the next day.  

Bright and early on Saturday, competing for Broulee 

from the U13 girls, Rosie McPartland raced through her events admirably participating in the Swim, 

Board, and Ironwoman. Luke Drewsen and Cameron Paull from the U13 boys kicked up the sand as they 

zoomed past the crowd in the beach sprints. I also ran in the Beach Sprints and competed in the U15 girls 

despite merely brushing the shoulder height of the other competitors.  

All of us competed exceedingly 

well and it was thrilling news to 

find out Luke had made the final 

for the beach sprints and Rosie 

had made the final for the swim. 

To make the final is a huge 

achievement and both Luke and 

Rosie represented Broulee with 

pride.  
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On Sunday Luke, Cameron, and I headed to Kirra beach to participate in the beach run. I ran in the 2km 

beach run and Luke and Cameron went in an U13-14 1km beach relay. They ran amazingly well, coming 

6th out of the U13 boys.  Rosie impressed us all by competing in the incredibly difficult 2km swim. She 

finished without ever having competed in the event.  

 Later that day Cameron and Luke warmed up for the U13 boys 

flags. Despite the brutality of the event, Cameron emerged with a 

7th place in flags, making the final. After Cameron and Luke, I 

finished my competition with flags. I shocked myself with how well 

I ran and did much better than I was expecting. I was overly excited 

when I ended up coming 10th place, and was one run from making 

the final. I’m encouraged to train hard and improve upon this 

result in my next carnival. I think Rosie, Cameron and Luke all feel 

the same. 

Competing at Aussies was 

exhilarating. With such pristine tracks, professional set up, advertisement, 

merchandise, music and commentary it made us feel excited and 

confident about competing. It was amazing seeing and competing with 

people your age who are such incredible athletes. Watching the endless 

sportsmanship and the lasting relationships between larger clubs was 

inspiring.  

After two exhausting days of competition in the hot sun, everyone from 

Broulee decided to make a trip to Wet‘n’Wild. It was an awesome bonding 

experience for us all and we laughed our way through the day. It was 

crazy how many other surf club kids we could spot - the pinkie tan lines 

were a certain giveaway!  

On Monday and Tuesday afternoon Darren Drewsen competed in the Masters Sprint and Flags and ran 

astonishingly well and medaled in both events. Taking out a bronze in the Sprint and a beautiful gold in 

the Flags. We were so proud of him. 

Overall, everyone’s competition experience was satisfying, and it was 

such a magnificent event. I thank everyone who had a part in setting 

up the Aussies and helped ensure we were all able to experience such 

a great SLS carnival. Special thanks to the Broulee Touring Team 

manager, Darren Drewsen, T-shirt sponsor, Gab Smith and everyone at 

the Broulee SLSC who supported us on social media. We really 

appreciated your support and it was great to know you were there 

cheering us on.  

I will definitely be back for Aussies in 2023! 
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LOOKING AHEAD TO THE 22-23 SEASON 

A lot of exciting changes are already planned for next season, some of which include: 

1. Development of a Youth program designed for our competitors/participants as they progress 

from Nippers into the Senior part of our club. 

2. Introduction of club coaches for competitors heading to Country, State or Aussie Championships. 

This will cover water, craft and beach disciplines.  

3. Senior Club Championships (Youth, Jnr, & Open). A one-day event planed for the start of the 

season. The Program would include individual events: Beach Run, Flags, Sprint, Swim, Board & 

Ski. 

4. Surf Sports specific awards presented on annual basis:  

• Surf Sports Nipper Competitor of the Year  

• Male & Female 

• Surf Sports Youth Competitor of the Year: Male & Female 

• Surf Sports Snr/Master Competitor of the Year: Male & Female 

• 100% Competitor Award 

These awards would be to recognise levels of success/excellence at carnivals outside our Branch and 

would be based on an athlete’s performances at: Country Championships, State Championships, Aussies, 

World Championships. 

5. Expansion of the Competition Crew/Committee for NSW Country and State Championships and 

Aussies in Perth. 

Thank you to all of our age managers, officials and water safety personnel who helped at carnivals this 

season.  They do an amazing job and without them we would not be able to compete. Keep training as 

the start of next season is just around the corner. 

Darren Drewsen 

Surf Sports Coordinator 
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SURF BOAT REPORT 

COVID-19 saw the 2021-22 boat season disrupted again.  Many of the carnivals did go ahead, although 

the longer races early in the 

season (Pambula Club to 

Pub, and The Rooster River 

Run in Sydney) were 

cancelled. And while the 

inaugural Burley Griffin Gift 

surfboat race had to be 

cancelled due to COVID-19, 

we’re on track to hold it in 

Canberra in October 2022.  

Of greater challenge were 

the periods of individual 

isolation that disrupted 

crews and training, and so 

carnivals were not what they have been in the past and for the first time in a number of years no Broulee 

crews made it to the Australian Surfboat Rowers League Open Championships.  Despite the upheaval we 

managed to get teams to a lot of events and a highlight was Broulee hosting back-to-back rounds of the 

Warilla Bowls South Coast Boat Series over the weekend of 20-21 November 2021 on our home beach.  

The Gus MacDonald Eternal Spirit trophy was 

awarded to the Griffin Braves (Robyn Trenton, 

Susan McKeag, Vikki Fischer and Brenda Lofthouse) 

for their success at the Warilla Bowls South Coast 

Boat Series and Aussies.  

As usual we are indebted to our sponsors: Capital 

Brewing Co. and MESCO.  And thanks to Gus 

McDonald for his work in getting boats and trailer up and running. 

SOME OF THE CREWS’ NOTABLE RESULTS: 
Warilla Bowls South Coast Boat Series 

Once again, the Griffin Braves won the series in the Masters Women divisions.  Sadly, the Masters Mens 

crew (Mixed Grill) lost their long-held crown, coming second on points. A series highlight were the races 

on our home beach. 

2022 Aussies 

The Club had two crews head to the Aussies, both in Masters Divisions – the Griffin Braves in the 

women’s 160s and Mixed Grill in the men’s 180s.  Unfortunately, the men’s team was blighted when one 

of the crew contracted COVID and the crew had to compete with a rower from another club, making 
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them ineligible for a finals place.  The Braves achieved a 3rd placing on points in the heats, making it 

through to the finals where they just missed out on a medal and came 4th overall. 

Sweep accolades 

Well done also to sweep Rob Pollock who was one of the sweeps for a group of rowers from six different 

surf clubs who were the first to 

row cross Bass Strait in a surf 

boat, raising money for Clown 

Doctors.  It was a mammoth 

effort over 8 days.  

Very well done also to our 

sweep, and Club President Gary 

Pettigrove who was awarded the 

Far South Branch Coach of the 

year, for his work battling injury 

to come back and sweep crews 

at Aussies. 

Finally, congratulations to Don Szell of being awarded the Canberra squad Rowers’ Rower award for his 

service to sweeping the Canberra crews during training all season.  The Rowers’ Rower award is picked by 

Canberra rowers and given to someone who has contributed the most through the season. 

BROULEE CREWS 2021-22 
Mixed Grill 

Masters Men 

Griffin Braves 

Masters Women 

Capitals 

Reserve Women 

Morgan Freemantle 
Jeff Dunne 

Stephen Moore 
Peter Shaw 

Robyn Trenton 
Susan McKeag 
Vikki Fischer 

Brenda Lofthouse 

Jackie Jones 
Jess Stevanovic 
Hannah Smith 
Claire Forbes 

Rowbotz Ancient Mariners 

Michelle Dubois 
Jenny Taylor 

Vicki Haselden 
Caroline Whitelum 

Michael Lambert 
Alan Veness 
Geoff Wells 
Peter Halpin 

Sweeps 

Gary Pettigrove 
Rob Pollock 
Jon Ward 
Don Szell 

Pete Haselden 
Gus MacDonald 

Steve Moore 

Boat Captain 
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HOTONDO HOMES BAY TO BREAKERS OCEAN SWIM 

 

The eleventh annual Broulee Bay to Breakers Ocean Swim was conducted on Sunday 13 March 2022.  

After a summer impacted by the pandemic and wild weather conditions, the 11th swim was successfully 

managed on North Broulee Beach with 333 swimmers.  The event had 376 registered swimmers but 

COVID prevented some from participating. 

Risk management was key in the assessment to conduct this swim.  Wild storms and heavy rain flushed 

trees, logs, sticks and mulch from the Moruya River and Candalgan Creek into the Broulee ocean waters.  

The normal course from Shark Bay to Broulee Beach was assessed to have a high risk due to the floating 

logs and the amount of debris on Broulee Beach.  The event was moved to North Broulee Bay for the 

safety of the swimmers and to remain within the event’s risk tolerance. The North Broulee water was 

slightly turbid, calm with a small wave and the water was at 22.2C.  The weather conditions were good at 

26C, warm with little wind on the North Broulee swim course.  Swim registration was closed one week 

prior to the swim and there were no walk-up registrations on the day. This made the administration 

simpler.   

The seventh year of the Under 12 and 14 swim 

over 500m was also conducted at North Broulee 

with 29 swimmers and for the second year 

Novice Swimmers joined in. 

The event was sponsored by Hotondo Homes 

(Principal Darren Phillips) as the major sponsor, 

and was supported by a small number of local 

sponsors. Hotondo Homes are in the first year of 

their next five-year major sponsorship 

agreement.  
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The swim committee did a fantastic job applying better practice and lessons learnt from previous swims 

to make this a better event.  David and Rosemary Butt were the Swim Directors and their efforts were 

industrious and innovative.  The timing 

system was managed and controlled by Ted 

Pettigrove.  Several successful test sessions 

were undertaken throughout January. The 

event results were available a few minutes 

after the last swimmer crossed the line.  The 

swimmers’ feedback was very positive again 

this year.  

Profit made from the event was $6,000 for 

the Broulee Surf Life Saving Club.  Broulee 

Surfers SLSC then donated $1000 to Broulee Mossy Point Community Association and a donation to the 

sailing club for use of their buoys.   

EVENT FACTS AND HIGHLIGHTS 
• Naming sponsorship from Hotondo Homes and their logistics party were brilliant.  An excellent 

relationship has been established with benefits to both parties. The finish area and the archway 

looked professional and worked well for swimmers. 

• 336 swimmers entered the water.  

• Single Age group waves of single gender were the norm for this swim and worked well. 

• 172 swimmers were male and 161 were female. 

• The Over 50 age division had 71 swimmers and Over 40 had 51 swimmers 

• 79 swimmers came from Broulee, Mossy Point, Moruya and Batemans Bay. Over 200 came from 

Canberra 

• Alec Morris won his first Open Men’s Swim and Jordyne Rauter won her first open Women’s 

swim. 

SPONSORS 
The following sponsors supported the event and their donations were gratefully received: Hotondo 

Homes, Woolworths, Tim McDonald Photography and FX Business Centre.  

 

 



BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22 

 43 

FASTEST SWIMMERS 
The Open and age division faster swimmers are in the following table: 

Division Place Female 
Swim time 

(hr:min:sec) Male 
Swim time 

(hr:min:sec) 

Open 1 Jordyne Rauter 0:20:00 Alec Morris 0:17:09 

1.4km 2 Nina Thorne 0:20:28 Lucas Soars 0:17:31 

  3 Jane McCallum 0:21:02 Jarrod Killey 0:17:32 

Over 80 
1 Wendy Dunn 0:38:19 NA  

1.4km 

Over 70 1 Lindy Dunn 0:31:23 Tim Booth 0:26:02 

1.4km 2 Beverley Dent 0:33:54 Peter Halpin  0:27:24 

  3  Roz Odgers 0:36:02  Tim Mather 0:27:47 

Over 60 1 Jane McCallum 0:21:51 Doug McFarlane 0:24:05 

1.4km 2 Christine Mummery 0:24:41 Geoff Hawke 0:24:27 

  3 Susan Feigler 0:26:12 Peter McKay 0:24:57 

Over 50 1 Nicolee Martin 0:22:30 Norm Lenhan 0:21:08 

1.4km 2 Megan Layton 0:25:35 Glen Downey 0:21:12 

  3 Margie Appel 0:26;17 David Purchas 0:22:05 

Over 40 1 Melanie Wellenberg 0:19:21 Michael Harding 0:19:13 

1.4km 2 Anna Barnes 0:20:46 Greg Smart 0:19:51 

  3 Zoe Whymark 0:22:40 Stuart Godley 0:21:09 

Over 30 1 Jess Martin 0:21:56 Chris Chie 0:19:56 

1.4km 2 Natalie Frizzell 0:23:09 Lachlan McCalman 0:22:40 

  3 Rachel Paule 0:24:47 Tim Godfrey 0:22:48 

Over 20 1 Hayley Baker 0:21:52 Lucas Soar 0:18:43 

1.4km 2 Tiana Sinclair 0:22:16 Eskindir Gavel 0:19:16 

  3 Sabrina Moir 0:22:35 Sam Young 0:22:43 

Under 20 1 Nina Thorne 0:20:23 William Aikman 0:21:43 

1.4km 2 Kirra Dale 0:22:56 Kami Schmutz 0:21:43 

  3 Ashleigh Lawson 0:23:26 Oliver Dunn 0:27:40 

Under 16 1 Rosie McPartland 0:20:51 Hugo Hayward 0:20:50 

1.4km 2 Sophie Szymanski 0:23:23 Anton Thomas 0:20:56 

  3 Ruby Clarke 0:23:34 NA  
Flipper 1 Matilda Paris-d'Arbela 0:27:59 NA  

1.4km 2 Susan Vogel 0:29:20   

Under 14 1 Annika Thorne 0:08:13 Louis Hayward 0:08:26 

500m 2 Lucy Brown 0:08:56 Ryan Grant 0:08:32 

  3 Stella Lloyd Jones 0:10:00 Oscar Sheldon Smith 0:09:32 

Under 12 1 Vivienne Gaffey 0:10:26 Monty Lloyd Jones 0:09:29 

500m 1 Alexis Carver 0:10:50 Louis Harding 0:10:09 

  3 Lilly Jones 0:10:55 Jim Gaffey 0:11:14 

Novice 1 Emily Tugwell 0:12:44 NA  

 2 Robyn Briese 0:13:06 NA  

500m 3 Iwona Conlan 0:13:23 NA  
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FINANCIAL REPORT 
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BIOGRAPHIES OF LIFE MEMBERS ELECTED IN 2021 
Rod Shanahan   
Rod Shanahan has been involved with the club for much of our history. He has served as club patron for 

20 years. He was the club Treasurer for three years from 1998 to 2001 and up until his retirement he 

undertook the auditing of the club financials, a task which saved the club considerable funds.  

Nick Dixon talked Rod into taking on the treasurer’s job and he was instrumental in getting the club 

operating properly financially. He oversaw the implementation of the GST which at the time was a 

considerable change.  

Socially Rod was found down the club on many a Friday night and club functions such as AGMs and 

presentation nights.  Rod has also been a long-term contributor to the Broulee community heavily 

involved in the development of Rugby Union, particularly juniors through the Broulee Dolphins, Far South 

Coast Rugby Union and the Wombats.  
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

As a registered charity, our Club purpose is:  

→ To provide a safe aquatic environment 

→ To educate the community about beach and water safety 

→ To provide programs which encourage education and skills enhancement, thereby encouraging 

participation in physical and recreational activities 

→ To promote inclusiveness and engagement of all members of the community to be involved in 

Surf Life Saving. 

All donations are greatly appreciated and help to keep the Club operating. Where possible, we encourage 

members to support the following sponsors who support our Club: 

Broulee Electrical Services 

Capital Brewing 

Capital Chemist 

DWL Demolitions and Excavations 

Eurobodalla Shire Council 

Federal Government 

Hotondo Homes 

P and L Louttit Total Construction Services  

IGA Tomakin 

Nikias Diamond Builders 

NSW Government 

The Dock 

Tomakin Sports and Social Club 

Trusswork Frames and Trusses 

SolarHub 

 

We also acknowledge Surf Life Saving Australia National Partners: 

 

And all Surf Life Saving NSW Partners: 
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CLUB EXECUTIVE 1979-2022 

Year Patron Vice Patron President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Club Captain 

1979-80     Don Campbell Kel Wehner  
(Senior Vice 
President) 
Michael Horne  
(Junior Vice 
President) 

Jack Horne Paul Kearey   

1980-81 Ken Fry Edwin Hicks 
Mirray Tyrrell 
Geoffery Sawer 

Kelvin Wehner Grahan Smith Jack Horne Paul Kearey Dick Pasfield 

1981-82 Ken Fry Edwin Hicks, 
Mirray Tyrrell 
Geoffery Sawer 

Graham Smith Greg Pay Jack Horne Paul Kearey* 
Keith Mathieson 

Dick Pasfield 

1982-83 Ken Fry Edwin Hicks 
Mirray Tyrrell 
Geoffery Sawer 

Graham Smith Greg Pay Jack Horne Judy Pay John Owens 

1983-84 Ken Fry   Graham Smith* 
Jack Horne 

Kelvin Wehner* 
Greg Pay 

Jack Horne* 
Hilary Zeigler 

Judy Pay John Owens* 
Terry Freeman 

1984-85 Ken Fry   Ian Louden Greg Pay Graham Smith 
Annette 
Wensing 

Maurice 
McMahon 

Terry Freeman 

1985-86     Ian Louden Greg Pay Eric Henderson Maurice McMahon Terry Freeman 

1986-87     Greg Pay* 
Terry Freeman 

Terry Freeman Craig Filmer Annette Wensing Mark Tesseyman 

1987-88     Terry Freeman   Rhonda Coleman Annette Wensing Mark Tesseyman 

1988-89 Jack Horne Dr P Bannon Terry Freeman Lionel Franks Claudia Dixon Annette Wensing Craig Filmer 
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Year Patron Vice Patron President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Club Captain 

1989-90 Jack Horne Dr P Bannon  
G Felkin 
G Carter 

Terry Freeman Lionel Franks Claudia Dixon Annette Wensing John Gale 

1990-91 Jack Horne Dr P Bannon  
G Felkin 
G Carter 

Terry Freeman Eric Henderson Claudia Dixon Annette Wensing John Gale 

1991-92 Jack Horne Dr P Bannon  
G Felkin 
G Carter 

Terry Freeman Eric Henderson Claudia Dixon Annette Wensing John Gale 

1992-93 Jack Horne G Carter 
C Carter 
L Carter 
K Filmer 
K Smith 
P Smith 

Terry Freeman Eric Henderson Claudia Dixon Vince Lollback Mick Ginman 

1993-94 Les Byrnes Colin Carter 
Len Carter 
Gary Carter 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Kevin Smith 
Peter Smith 

Eric Henderson Lionel Franks Carolyn Henderson Vince Lollback Mick Ginman 
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Year Patron Vice Patron President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Club Captain 

1994-95 Gary Carter Paul Bannon 
Colin Carter 
Len Carter 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Kevin Smith 
Peter Smith 
Annette Wensing 

Terry Freeman Claudia Dixon Nick Dixon Vince Lollback Ian Quirk 

1995-96 Gary Carter Paul Bannon 
Colin Carter 
Len Carter 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Kevin Smith 
Peter Smith 
Annette Wensing 

Terry Freeman Justin McCarthy Nick Dixon Kerri Hall Todd Hayward 

1996-97 Ray Brown Paul Bannon 
Les Byrnes 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Richard Roberts 

Justin McCarthy Vacant Nick Dixon Greg Howlett Gavin Hunt 

1997-98 Les Byrne Paul Bannon 
Ray Brown 
Ken Filmer 
Richard Roberts 

Justin McCarthy Nick Dixon Nick Dixon (Dec), 
Nardine Shaw 

Rod Shanahan Gavin Hunt 

1998-99 Les Byrne Paul Bannon 
Ray Brown 
Ken Filmer 
Richard Roberts 
Ross Hayward 

Justin McCarthy Lionel Franks Nardine Shaw Rod Shanahan Noel Brooks 

1999-00     Justin McCarthy     Rod Shanahan Noel Brooks 
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Year Patron Vice Patron President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Club Captain 

2000-01 Nev Holloway 
Ken Filmer 
Claudia Dixon 

  Justin McCarthy Andrew Pope Gordon Harris Rod Shanahan Noel Brooks 

2001-02     Gary Robbins Justin McCarthy Gordon Harris Rod Shanahan Tony Dale 

2002-03 Rod Shanahan 
Ken Filmer 
Claudia Dixon 

  Gary Robbins Justin McCarthy Gordon Harris Lynda McKay Tony Dale 

2003-04 
 

  Tony Dale Gary Pettigrove Gordon Harris Lynda McKay   

2004-05 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon 
Bob Balcomb 
Edward Cootes 

 
Mark McLeay Gary Robbins Vacant Vacant Rhys Harris 

2005-06 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Mark McLeay Vacant Gordon Harris Robyn Halkett Peter Haselden 

2006-07 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Mark McLeay Penny Smith Gordon Harris Robyn Halkett Peter Haselden 

2007-08 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Mark-McLeay Penny-Smith Gordon-Harris Robyn-Halkett Peter Haselden 

2008-09 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Mark McLeay Penny Smith Gordon Harris Kerrie McLeay Peter Haselden 

2009-10 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Geoff Wells Diego Carrasco Gordon Harris Lynda McKay Peter Haselden 

2010-11 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Geoff Wells Allan Veness Gordon Harris Lynda McKay Gabriel Smith 

2011-12 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Geoff Wells Allan Veness Wendy Law Lynda McKay Gabriel Smith 
Anthony Griffiths 
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Year Patron Vice Patron President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Club Captain 

2012-13 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Geoff Wells Wendy Law Lynda McKay Anthony Griffiths 

2013-14 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Geoff Wells Wendy Law Lynda McKay Kirsty Campbell 

2014-15 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Geoff Wells Wendy Law Lynda McKay Kirsty Campbell 

2015-16 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Geoff Wells Wendy Law Lynda McKay Kirsty Campbell 

2016-17 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

 
Allan Veness Geoff Wells Wendy Law Lynda McKay Kirsty Campbell 

2017-18 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Kirsty Campbell Wendy Law Lynda McKay Andrew Mizzi 

2018-19 Rod Shanahan 
Claudia Dixon  

  Allan Veness Gary Pettigrove Wendy Law Lynda McKay Andrew Mizzi 
Kirsty Campbell 

2019-20 Rod Shanahan   David Law* 
Allan Veness 

Allan Veness Wendy Law* 
Gary Pettigrove 

Lynda McKay Andrew Edmunds 

2020-21 Rod Shanahan   Gary Pettigrove Andrew Mizzi Andrew Edmunds Lynda McKay Scott Kemmis 

2021-22 Rod Shanahan   Gary Pettigrove Natalie Browning Andrew Edmunds Lynda McKay Scott Kemmis 

*: Occupants only held the position for part of the season. 



 

 


